AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 24th day of October, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add-On # 16 ORANGE COUNTY IDA: United Natural Foods, Inc. (UNFI) 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,659,364.93, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6. PETITIONS to Convert Laurie Lane to a Town Road and PETITIONS to Extend the Consolidated Water District to the Remainder of Laurie Lane

John Poggioli, resident of Laurie Lane and the Attorney representing the homeowners on Laurie Lane came before the Town Board. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said this petition is to convert the private portion of Laurie Lane to a Town Road. When this subdivision was created this portion to be converted was proposed as a Town Road, but it was never completed to Town road standards. The residents have been maintaining the entire road. The residents have approached Supervisor Booth asking if the Town of Newburgh would improve Laurie Lane, Dee’s Way and Ben’s Way to Town standards and accept the road as a Town road. These residents have also requested to have Town water because there are poor water conditions in their area. It was decided by the Town Board, the residents on Laurie Lane, Dee’s Way and Ben’s Way to create a road district. The legal number of names has been submitted in the form of a petition for both the establishment of the road improvement district and an extension of a lateral water main district. In order to make these changes, a public hearing will have to be conducted. 

Mr. Poggioli said there is no opposition to this proposal. This road request and water main extension is a necessity.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the residents or the Town will bring the road up to Town specifications. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town will accept a road bond and bring the road up to Town standards. The homeowners will be assessed for the improvements on an annual basis. 
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Councilman Woolsey asked if the roads in question are wide enough to meet Town standards.
Mr. Osborne said in the cost estimates the road will be widened to 20 feet and a minimum of 6 inches of sub-base material will be used. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town is going to ask the residents for a right-of-way for the road and the water line.

Mr. Taylor said the Town can ask the owners for their quick rights for the road and waterline.

Councilman Woolsey asked where the water line will be located.

Mr. Osborne said in all probability it will run along the side of the road. 

Councilwoman Greene said the road will not be taken over by the Town for this winter season. 

Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Poggioli if the homeowners are aware of what it will cost them to have the road dedicated.  

Mr. Poggioli said they were shown the Town’s Engineer’s estimate before they signed the petition. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Order of Town Board Calling Public Hearing in the Matter of the Establishment of a Highway Improvement Area of the Town of Newburgh, Pursuant to Section 200 of the Tow Law for Laurie Lane, Ben’s Way and Dee’s Way on December 3, 2012 at 7:00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Order Calling Public Hearing in the Matter of the Construction of a Lateral Water Main in the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York on December 3, 2012 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7. ADULT ENTERTAINMENT LAW

Mr. Taylor said the Town of Newburgh has received comments from Orange County Planning Department regarding the Local Law amending the zoning code to provide for regulation of Adult-Oriented Businesses. It is recommended that the Town of Newburgh schedule a second public hearing regarding this local law to review all of the comments that have been submitted. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Reintroducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning “ of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Provide for the Regulation of Adult-Oriented Businesses and Calling Second Public Hearing on November 13, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said it is in the Town Code that a Special Meeting can be scheduled to conduct a public hearing. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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8. INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW Amending Chapter 40 Entitled “Recreation Advisory Board of the Code of the Town of Newburgh:  Membership Reduction”

Supervisor Booth said he asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, to draft a Local Law for a membership reduction for the Recreation Advisory Board. This Board currently has 15 members which is not conducive for a workable forum. This Local Law would reduce the members to 5.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 40 Entitled “Recreation Advisory Board” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Code: Membership Reduction and Providing for Public Notice and Hearing on December 3, 2012 at 7:30. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. ENGINEERING:

A. Town Hall Proposal for Analysis of Standby Generator Options
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said the Town of Newburgh is interested in providing standby power for Town Hall. Mr. Osborne has identified three possibilities. They are as follows:

· Add Town Hall and Old Town Hall to the current Police Department’s standby generator, which is approximately 20 years old. The two questions to be asked are:

i. Does that generator have sufficient power to run all three buildings?

ii. Does the Police Department have priority over the other two buildings? 

· Purchase of a new generator for Town Hall and Old Town Hall. There is an existing pad behind Old Town Hall where the police tower was housed and there is a gas main in Gardnertown Road that can be used. 

· Replace the Police generator with one that is capable of serving all three buildings with each having their own automatic transfer switches. 

Mr. Osborne said the information in the Boards folders is a proposal from Fellenzer for a proposal for engineering services for a generator study system sizing & alternatives for New and Old Town Halls and the Police Station. 

Councilman Bello asked when the study was done did they determine whether or not all three buildings are on the same Central Hudson circuit. 

Mr. Osborne said there is a good possibility that they are not. Fellenzer Engineering said that as long as each building has its own automatic transfer switch Central Hudson Circuits should not cause a problem.   

Councilman Piaquadio is in favor of purchasing a generator for Town Hall and Old Town Hall and leaving the Police Department independent. 

Supervisor Booth asked if the generator at the Police Department has had any major repairs. 

Mr. Osborne said it has not. The generator is under a maintenance contract and has routine maintenance.  

Councilman Woolsey suggested asking for a proposal of what it would cost for the following before making a decision: 

· Town Hall only

· Old Town Hall only

· Town and Old Town Hall combined
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Supervisor Booth said if there is an emergency situation there is a need to keep records in Code Compliance, which housed in Old Town Hall. 

Councilwoman Greene asked what the time frame would be for this project. 

Mr. Osborne said he will have a proposal for the Town Board to review at the November 5th Town Board meeting. Once a decision is made it will take approximately 4 to 6 weeks for a design proposal. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize James Osborne, Town Engineer, to ask Fellenzer Engineering, LLP for a proposal for the analysis, study and alternative recommendation to provide back-up power generation to the New Town Hall, Police Station and Old Town Hall buildings. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant: Temporary Bypass Pumping
John Platt, Commission of Departments of Public Works, came before the Town Board. 

Mr. Osborne said this item was discussed in August 2012 with various Town Board Members. The current conditions at the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant raise questions regarding its ability to run reliably at full production capacity. This proposal for temporary bypass pumping of the Delaware Aqueduct supply would provide a back-up supply to Chadwick Lake while allowing the contractors to complete the required mechanical and electrical renovations to the Town’s Delaware Aqueduct Tap Facility. This work will require approximately three months of continuous down time for the Tap Facility. 

The cost proposals are as follows:

· Rental of temporary bypass pump at a cost of $15,867.00 per month with a one time delivery, chlorination and pick-up charges of $1,800.00.

· Temporary electric service by Rondout Electric at a not-to-exceed cost of $26,900.00. If the connecting pump controls to the bypass pump are exceedingly complicated the cost will be approximately $21,000.00.

· Purchase of liquid chlorine for disinfection will be from appropriation 8330-0459 Chemicals in the Town’s 2012 budget.

Councilman Woolsey asked if this expense was anticipated in the original bid. 

Mr. Osborne said at the beginning of this project the Town had a high confidence level that Chadwick Lake could meet the water needs of the Town. Since Hurricane Irene the productivity of Chadwick Lake has lessened and it can no longer meet the needs of the Town. 

Councilman Woolsey asked how long the Town will need to use the bypass. 

Mr. Osborne said the timetable for revamping the station is three months. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town of Marlborough will benefit by this temporary bypass and if so they will share in the cost of this project. 

Mr. Osborne said this item will be charged to the Capital Project and the Town of Marlborough will pay 17 percent of the Capital Project which is based on a prorated share. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated October 22, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the temporary rental of the bypass pump that will not exceed $15,867.00 per month. There will be a one time delivery, chlorination and pick-up charges that will not exceed $1,800.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated October 22, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for a change order for the temporary electric for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant temporary bypass pumping not to exceed $26,900.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING for 2013 Special Districts Assessments, Rolls, Benefit Formulas and Budgets Public Hearing:  Special Meeting on Monday, November 19 at 7:00 p.m.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Calling Public Hearings: RE: Special District Assessments, Rolls and Benefit Formulas for the Year 2013 on November 19, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW Amending the Application and Public Hearing Notification Provisions of Chapters 83, 125, 163, 168 and 185.

Mark Taylor said he has made the change in the Introductory Local Law amending the application and public hearing notification provisions that in the event a modification to an application requires the amendment of the environmental assessment form, then a supplementary letter shall be required to be forwarded in the same manner advising of the modification. He asked if any of the Town Board Members had any changes or concerns.

Councilwoman Greene said it is her opinion that the surrounding neighbors should be notified if changes are made to the building. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if a monitory value of what the change would cost to make the determination of when the surrounding neighbors should be notified. 

Supervisor Booth said notification should be made when there is a significant change in the definition of a project. The Local Law would include a definition of what the significant changes are. 

The Town Board Members agreed with Supervisor Booth’s suggestion. 

Mr. Taylor said he will draft a change with Supervisor Booth’s suggestions.

Councilman Piaquadio has concerns of the enforcement of this Local Law. 
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12. ANIMAL CONTROL:

A. T-93 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 11, 2012 submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay veterinarian services submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for services performed in September 2012, in the amount of $212.00. The funds for this payment will be withdrawn from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 11, 2012, submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for veterinarian services for the months of August and September in the amount of $1,086.14. The funds for this payment will be withdrawn from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13. JUSTICE COURT:

A. Justice Court Unclaimed Bail
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 22, 2012, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer the unclaimed exonerated bail, in the amount of $4,027.11 to the General Fund. The unclaimed bail is over six years old. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

DISCUSSION: Ms. Calarco’s memorandum states the Justice Court made a good faith effort to locate the persons the posted bail is for before the funds were turned over to the Accounting Department.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B.
 Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 19, 2012, submitted by Hon. Richard Clarino, Town Justice and Hon. Jude T. Martini, Town Justice the following transfers:

FROM



TO


AMOUNT
1110-0190 1110-0499



Office Supplies

Other Expenses
$3,245.00

1110-0461 1110-468

Office Supplies

Membership/Subscript.   360.00

1110-0461 1110-469

Office Supplies

Travel/Conf.

      22.00

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
14. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A. Fall Leaf and Brush Pick-up
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the 2012 Fall Leaf and Brush Pick-up schedule, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent. Pick-up will be for the week of November 13th - November 16th, 2012 and November 19th for calls. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he has put this information on the Town’s web site. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Authorization to Hire Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 12, 2012 submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to interview for 6 Seasonal Employees who will work from November through April.          The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
15. DATA PROCESSING:  Extension of Server Warrantee

Councilman Piaquadio said the server that is located in Town Hall will be two years old on January 6, 2013. The purchase price of the server was $3,555.00. The Town’s four hour response contract from Firthcliffe will end on January 3, 2013.  Mr. Piaquadio said he recommends that the Town renew the four hour response with fees as follows:

· $898.00 for the first year

· 1347.61 for the second year

· TOTAL

$2,245.61

Councilman Piaquadio said Animal Control has three computers that were purchased in 2005 and are in need of replacing in order for them to use the BAS software. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $5,240.81 from the Computer Reserve Account number 001-878, with a current balance of $54,207.60. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase the four hour response contract from Firthcliffe who are located in Cornwall, New York as follows:

· 1st year   $898.00

· 2nd year 1,347.61

· Total    $2,245.61 

Purchase 3 computers for Animal Control from Dell at a cost of $998.40 for a total of $5,240.81. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town has excess computers that no longer have hard drives that either have to be disposed of or sold. Mr. Piaquadio is suggesting selling these computers to Town Residents at a cost of $50.00 to $75.00. If the computers can be sold, then the Town will put them out to bid on gov.com. 

It was decided that all the computers no longer used by the Town will be listed by serial number and declared surplus. They will be sold at a cost of $70.00 each. 

16.
(Add On) ORANGE COUNTY IDA: United Natural Foods, Inc. (UNFI) 

    
Supervisor Booth said UNFI has filled out a preliminary application with the Orange County Industrial Development Agency (IDA). They are considering purchasing property in Orange County to construct a new 525,000 square foot distribution center. The facility will warehouse and distribute 30,000 different natural and organic products to the retail markets in the eastern New York and Northern New Jersey markets. 
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They will create approximately 300 jobs the first two years with anticipated growth of an additional 7 to 10 percent over the next 10 years. The IDA is requesting a 15 year pilot for UNFI who is interested in purchasing property on Route 17K and the Town of Newburgh’s support on the application. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Supervisor Booth to forward a letter of support for UNFI to the IDA. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
17. 
POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Schedule Interviews



A.
Certiorari for Newburgh Capital Group (Newburgh Mall)



B.
Certiorari for Mid Valley Mall
MOTION was made at 8:27 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the following: 

>
Schedule Interviews.


>
Certiorari for Newburgh Capital Group (Newburgh Mall)

>
Certiorari for Mid Valley Mall
The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made at 9:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to settle the Certiorari for Newburgh Capital Group (Newburgh Mall). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to settle the Certiorari for Mid Valley Mall. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:02 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

            Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 9:02 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

